
Greetings family of Our Savior's! 
In this email you'll find the latest 
edition of 'The Crossroads' 
newsletter.  The links below will 
bring you to some highlights of 
things happening in the upcoming 
month at Our Savior's. 
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From Pastor Hansen 

Worship & Music 

Christian Education 

Youth & Family Ministry 

Fellowship 

Evangelism 

Outreach 

Also Included 

May Calendar 
Events & Happenings at OSLC 

May Servant Schedule  
Greeters, Lectors, Ushers, etc 

 
Worship Times 
5:30pm - Saturdays 
8:00am & 10:30am - Sundays 
  
 

 To Gather  |  To Send  |  To Serve 

 

Children & Families 

A Musical Celebration with  

Dakota Road! 

Saturday, May 19 and Sunday, May 20th 

Saturday—5:30 p.m. Worship and Song  

with  

Dakota Road! 

Sunday—9:15 a.m. Sunday School 

Celebration starts with music from  

Dakota Road! 

Sunday—10:30 a.m. Worship with  

Dakota Road and our own  

Our Savior’s Worship Team! 

Hans Peterson & Larry Olson are partners in 

Dakota Road Music, a songwriting, publish-

ing, leadership and performance company that 

specializes in original faith filled music. Hans & 

Larry have the creative talents of music leader-

ship, a passion for justice and a vision for the 

church, the neighbor-

hood, and the whole 

world to be peace-filled 

welcoming places.They 

live in the confidence 

that "to each is given the manifestation of the 

Spirit for the common good" (I Cor 12:7). It is 

this trust and their stirring original music that 

has put them at the center of a movement to 

include a diversity of musical gifts in congre-

gational life.  Individually and with their band Dakota Road they have 

released over 20 recordings with many of their songs being sung all 

across the U.S. & beyond.  

Women’s Ministry 



From Pastor Hansen  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

“We know that the whole creation has been groaning in labor pains until now; 
and not only the creation, but we ourselves, who have the first fruits of the Spir-
it, groan inwardly while we wait for adoption, the redemption of our bodies.  For 
in hope we were saved.  Now hope that is seen is not hope. For who hopes for 
what is seen?  But if we hope for what we do not see, we wait for it with pa-
tience.  Likewise the Spirit helps us in our weakness; for we do not know how 
to pray as we ought, but that very Spirit intercedes with sighs too deep for 
words.  And God, who searches the heart, knows what is the mind of the Spirit, 
because the Spirit intercedes for the saints according to the will of 
God.” (Romans 8:22-27) 

 

Dear Friends in Christ, 
 
With the Day of Pentecost on the horizon this month, I am reminded of 
the second lesson from Paul’s letter to the Romans.  It is a great chap-
ter that means so much to so many people.  As you can imagine it is 
appropriate to meditate on this text in many situations.  Have you ever 
been in a situation where you didn’t know what to pray for?  Sometimes 
situations arise where saying “yes” to something means saying “no” to 
something else.  Sometimes it is about a dying parent who simply wants 
to die.  How difficult is it to pray for someone in that situation.  I remem-
ber my Grandpa living with us for a couple of months when he was 96.  
He was a relatively healthy man who took no medication, but he must 
have had an infection or something that made him feel lousy.  One night 
I was called to his bed where he asked me to pray to God to take him 
home to be with my grandma.  I remember being so sad.  I could not 
pray that.  I felt bad that I could not, but I was not ready.  His infection 
gradually cleared and he went on to live for another 8 years!  I remem-
ber this moment like it was yesterday because I was so perplexed about 
what I should pray for.  This scripture passage from Romans became so 
helpful for me.  I may not know what I should pray for, nor do I always 
know the words, but we are promised that God, through the work of the 
Holy Spirit, knows exactly what is in our hearts—even though we might 
not.  The Holy Spirit works on our behalf.  It is a powerfully comforting 
image of a God who loves us so much that even the words and 
thoughts we have about difficult situations are given voice. 
 
My friend, Hans Peterson, part of Dakota Road, who will be here on the 
weekend of May 20th has written a little phrase that I have used in pray-
er time before.  His lyrics go, “The Spirit intercedes for us, with sighs too 
deep for words to express.”  For someone as verbal as I am, this little 
lyric is a great reminder of a need to simply be quiet and pray and medi-
tate on an image of God who never leaves us and who knows our 
hearts and minds and still loves us as deeply as a loving parent.   
 
The next time you struggle in your conversations with God, not knowing 
what to pray, be quiet and listen and know that God knows your needs.  
May you find strength in God’s love for the day ahead.   
 
Peace to you! 

Pastor Tim 

Baptisms:   
Echo Kriesel—Apr. 8, 2018 
Wyatt Altschwager—Apr 15, 2018 
Kashton Lux—Apr. 22, 2018 
Henry Lemke—Apr 28, 2018 

Funerals: 
Lois Martineau—April 27, 2018 



I Proudly Give 
Electronically Cards 

You will find cards in the baskets at 
the end of the pews that state — “I 
proudly give electronically through 
Simply Giving!”  Anyone who gives 
electronically is welcome to put 
these cards in the   offering plate 
as it passes down the pew.  If you 
are interested in giving electronical-
ly — no worries!  Information on 
how to set that up is on the back of 
the cards. 
 

 

New App for Electronic     
Giving With Your Smart 
Phones 
Give+Text and Give+Mobile app is 
now in place for easier electronic 
giving for use with your smart 
phones!   Go to the App Store or 
Google Play and search for 
“GivePlusChurch” to download the 
free Give+Mobile app.  To use 
Give+Text, message 608-319-
1982, put a dollar amount in the 
message box, hit Send and follow 
the directions as they appear.  This 
will not replace our regular elec-
tronic giving but gives added con-
venience for members and visitors. 

Council Notes 
We have an exciting Leadership Retreat planned for Saturday, May 
19th.  These retreats are for all of those serving on boards or council, 
or volunteering in any way that enhances the ministry of Our Sav-
ior's.  Our special guest, Mr. Eric Kaminski, will be here to help us un-
derstand strategy and planning for boards as we continue to move 
forward.  Eric works for Kaiser Permanente out of San Francisco, 
CA.  He has served churches in a variety of positions, including con-
gregational president.  The retreat begins at 8:30 am and concludes 
by 1 pm. 
 
The schedule for God’s Work Our Hands Sunday in September will 
be changed this year with one service at 9am followed by brunch and 
then “off to serve.”  We are hopeful that a shorter day will allow more 
people to participate in the event. 
 
There are some volunteer opportunities that we would like to lift 
up: 
 
 We have a need for an administrative volunteer to work with our 

Ministry Scheduling Program (MSP) to schedule and follow up 
with Worship volunteers.  Please notify Pastor Tim or Steve    Ol-
son if you are interested. 

 Michelle Strobel, our PR Board Chair leader, is looking for some-
one with an interest in helping with database management. 
Please contact Michelle for details. 

 Youth and Family is looking for someone to take over the leader-
ship of Family Movie Night.  Please contact Debi Peters if you 
have an interest. 

      God Bless, 
      Steve Olson 

Financial Progress Report for March 2018 
 
1) General Fund:    

Giving:  $49,576.40  
Expenses: $44,673.90  
Net Cash Flow:  $4,902.50 
YTD Cash Flow: $<1,335.24>  

 
2) Building Fund:   

Giving:  $8,172.83 
Expenses:  $8,872.32   
Net Cash Flow:  $<699.49> 

 YTD Cash Flow:  $2,179.17  

Interested in Constitutions? 
Over the summer a group is revisiting the OSLC constitution.  If you 
are interested in discovering what currently is in the constitution as 
well as recommending changes, contact Jim Alt or Debi Peters.  It is 
anticipated that the effort will take 2–3 months with approximately 6 
hours of work individually and in attending meetings.  An orientation 
meeting will be held in June. 



 

First Annual Mother 
and Daughter Tea 
Luncheon—Saturday 
May 12! 

Mothers and daughters, 
come celebrate the joys of 
being a family at OSLC's first 
annual Mother and 
Daughter Tea Luncheon!   
 
The luncheon will be held 
on Saturday, May 12, 2018 
from 11:00–1:00 in 
Fellowship Hall.  We will 
celebrate the women in our 
lives—our mothers, 
daughters, grandmothers, 
aunts, friends and 
neighbors—with a light 
luncheon of tea, salad, tea 
sandwiches, desserts and 
some fun entertainment!   
 
The cost is $10.00 per 
person.  You can purchase 
your tickets before and after 
each church service 
between April 21–May 
6.  There are a limited 
number of tickets, so don't 
wait to purchase your tickets!  
Come have some fun and 
wear your favorite dress, 
hats, and shoes and join us 
for a delightful way to 
celebrate our Mothers and 
daughters!  For more 
information contact Ann 
Breitenbach 
at sabach777@gmail.com or 
(920) 350-5075. 

mailto:sabach777@gmail.com


 

Ushers and Nursery    
Volunteers Needed!                                                                                                
We are looking for additional smil-
ing faces to help out as ushers at 
all services on Saturdays and  
Sundays. Duties include handing 
out bulletins, assisting the         
congregation members during 
communion and helping to pass 
the offering plates.   

We are also in need of Nursery 
workers during all services,  the 
children are newborn to age four.  
If you are willing to assist with ei-
ther of these volunteer positions on 
a rotating basis please sign up 

Worship & Music 

 

 

Altar Flowers 
Openings Available! 
There are openings availa-
ble throughout 2018 for 
sponsoring our altar flowers.  
Please remember to sign up 
on the Altar Flower Board at 
the Welcome Center, fill out 
an Altar Flower Order Form, 
and include full payment 
when signing up for your 
flowers.  Please bring a 
form of payment with you 
when you sign up.  Thank 
you! 

Youth Choirs to Present Musical Sunday, May 13 

Join us at 10:30 on Sunday, May 13 (Mother’s Day) when 
the Youth Choir and Alleluia Singers, led by Judy and  
Breta Saganski, will present the musical Life of the Party, 
the Story of Mary and Martha.  The presentation will be 
part of the 10:30 worship service and will include the 
Cherub Choir, led by Kim Olander. 

 

Senior Choir to Present Requiem by Gabriel 

Fauré 

Please join us at 4 p.m. on Sunday, May 6, when the Senior Choir of Our 
Savior’s, together with soloists and chamber orchestra, under the leader-
ship of John Hughes, will present the Requiem by Gabriel Fauré.  A req-
uiem is a musical setting of the liturgy for the dead, so called because it 
begins with the words “Requiem aeternam dona eis Domine” (Give them 
eternal rest, O Lord).  The program will include some commentary on the 
various sections of the work. The program will also include two organ 
works by Melanie Bonis, a contemporary of Fauré, performed by Sarah 
Kraaz, organist at Ripon College.  No tickets are required for the concert, 
but a freewill offering will be received. 

 

 

A Short Biography of Gabriel Fauré 

Gabriel Fauré was born on May 12, 1845, in Pamiers, in the Midi-
Pyrénées region of southern France. His musical talent was recognized 
at an early age, and he spent his high school years at the Niedermeyer 
School in Paris, where he studied organ, piano, and choral music and 
where his teachers included Camille Saint-Saëns. 

After graduating, he worked as organist and choirmaster at a series of 
churches of increasing prestige, until 1877, when he took over Saint-
Saëns’s post as choirmaster at the church of the Madeleine in Paris. 
Fauré would remain at the Madeleine for almost 20 years. He also taught 
composition at at the Paris Conservatoire, becoming director in 1905. His 
pupils included Maurice Ravel and Nadia Boulanger. 

By the time Fauré was established as a successful composer and a piv-
otal figure in French musical life, he began to grow deaf, and his compo-
sitional output dropped considerably. He died at the age of 79 in Paris, 
on November 24, 1924. 

 

Two Quotes by Gabriel Fauré on his Requiem 

About his motivation for writing it: “My Requiem was composed for noth-
ing … for fun, if I may be permitted to say so!” 
His thoughts on spirituality in the Requiem: “Everything I managed to 
entertain in the way of religious illusion I put into my Requiem, which 
moreover is dominated by a very human feeling of faith in eternal rest.” 
  

Geraniums for 
Pentecost  Help decorate 

the Sanctuary with red 
geraniums for Pentecost 
Sunday, May 20!  If 
you would like to 
donate a geranium 
plant, please 
complete an order 
form found at the 
Welcome Center 
and in the baskets at the end 
of the pews.  The cost per 
geranium plant is $16.  Orders 
will be accepted until 
Sunday, May 6.  

The Musical Month of May 



Youth & Family Ministry 

 

Mission Trip Flower and Garden 
Supply Sale Fundraiser – Gift 
Cards Ready for Pick-up! 
Thanks to all who ordered from our high 
school students to help support our summer 
trip to the National Youth 
Gathering in Houston, TX! If 
you ordered from our flower 
and garden supply gift card 
sale over the last month, 

your gift cards are available for pickup. Cards can 
be picked up during normal business hours in the church office, or 
on Sunday mornings. If you are unable to pick up your order during 
these times, please contact Matt Weber (matt@oslc-elca.org or call 
the church office) and we can mail your card to you as well. 
 

High School National Youth Gathering Meeting— 
Sunday, June 3 
For our final pre-trip meeting for the National Youth Gathering trip, 
we will meet on Sunday, June 3rd at 9:15am in the chapel to dis-
cuss our final preparations for the trip.  All students attending the 
trip and at least one parent should plan to attend.  If you cannot 
attend, please contact Matt Weber and all information from the 
meeting will be forwarded to you.  We will discuss our final travel 
plans, fundraising outcomes, and go over any questions about the 
trip.  

2018-19 Confirmation Registration! 
All students entering grades 6-9 in the fall are in-
vited to be a part of our confirmation program here 
at OSLC!  We have a lot of fun in confirmation, 
and we hope that you’ll be a part of it this coming 
fall. We’re already gearing up to begin registration 
for the 2018-19 confirmation year!  Individual reg-
istration appointments will take place in May.  Registration materi-
als will be available at the welcome desk and will be mailed to cur-
rent students on our roster.  Contact Matt Weber (matt@oslc-
elca.org) for more information or to schedule your registration ap-
pointment if you did not receive registration materials by mail. 

Congratulations to the 
OSLC Confirmation 
Class of 2018! 
 
Kayla Jean Ayres 
Joshua Howard Caron 
Brooke Elizabeth Crosby 
Erin Lee Davidson 
Noah Phillip Frei 
Zachary William Grunewald 
Isabella Marie Ippolito 
Grace Marie Kleven 
Olivia Helen Stendel Mertes 
Jacob Michael Myhre 
Rossi Joe Parisi 
Owen Patrick Roltgen 
Janelle Lyn Schulz 
Zeke Logan Seefeld 
Peyton Louise Shelton 
Lorna Ann Svendsen 
Zachary David Walters 

Study Night—Wednesday, May 30th (5:00pm–
7:00pm) 
All 8th–12th graders who are preparing for semester exams are in-
vited to bring their friends and review materials for an evening of 
studying and preparing for final exams.  OSLC will provide large and 
small group study areas, snacks, and adult volunteers willing to help 
you prepare.  Contact Erin Schroeder with any questions or for more 
information at (608) 834-4005 and eschroed-
er@waunakee.k12.wi.us. 

High School Senior 
Recognition—
Sunday, June 3 
All graduating high school 
seniors are invited to be a 
part of our special Gradua-
tion Recognition 
on Sunday, June 3rd at 
both the 8am and 
10:30am services.  Gradu-
ating seniors should be re-
ceiving a letter in the mail 
with more details and an 
information sheet for you to 
fill out, but please provide 
a copy of your senior pic-
ture, and a brief summary 
of your after high school 
plans to Matt Weber in the 
church office or by email 
(matt@oslc-elca.org) 
by Sunday, May 27th. 

mailto:matt@oslc-elca.org


 

 

Ushers and Nursery    
Volunteers Needed!                                                                                                
We are looking for additional smil-
ing faces to help out as ushers at 
all services on Saturdays and  
Sundays. Duties include handing 
out bulletins, assisting the         
congregation members during 
communion and helping to pass 
the offering plates.   

We are also in need of Nursery 
workers during all services,  the 
children are newborn to age four.  
If you are willing to assist with ei-
ther of these volunteer positions on 
a rotating basis please sign up 

Children & Families 

 

Christian Parenting  
Together    
Tuesday, May 15th  6:30-8pm 
(3rd Tuesday of the month) 
 
Discussion Topic for May:   
Respect 
 
Sign up at the Welcome Desk! 

Come to our casual monthly 
discussion group on the 
3rd Tuesday of the month 
from 6:30-8pm.  Childcare will 
be available. 

In April, we discussed how to 
keep our children safe and 
healthy.  As more parents join, 
we will separate into smaller 
groups, discuss what Christian 
values we want to see in our 
children, and make parenting 
wheel diagrams of “our” person-
al values, assess how we are 
doing parenting these charac-
teristics, and brainstorm exam-
ples of how and what we can do 
or say to more intentionally 
model and teach these life les-
sons to our children.   

Please let Shelly know if you 
are interested in a Sun-
day Morning Group! 
 
And, for more information, see 
Joy Kroeger or Shelly Perkolup. 

Babysitter  

Certification Class      

Thursday, July 26th  
(8:15am–4:00 pm)—Lunch included     
 
Minimum 8 people 

Just a few of the things this class  

will cover include: 

 Basic Care for Infants and 

Children 

 Basic First Aid 

 Child Behavior 

 Age-Appropriate Activities 

 Emergency Protocols 

 Professionalism 

 Leadership 

 Growing Your Business 

For 11–15 year olds 

Cost:  $50 for OSLC members, $75 for non members 

Sig
n Up at 

the  

WELCOME 

DESK! 

Family Game Night 
Friday, May 4th 
6:00–7:30 pm 
Pizza dinner will be 

served 

Kids, Youth, Adults! 

Come share your favorite family 
appropriate games!  Bring a 
board/card game to share and 
enjoy stress-free fun with other 
families!   
 
Please sign up at the Welcome 
Desk. 

Lots of generations worked to-
gether to create our Alleluia 
banner!  Thank you to Ellie 
Borchert, our Quilters, 
Gretchann Dalgaard, and of 
course, the children of OSLC 
for all their coloring of the let-
ters and allowing the tracing of 
their hands.  

You did a great job carrying 
the banner out of the Sanctu-
ary so we could put it to bed 
for Lent, and you brought it 

back in so nicely for our Easter worship!  Thank you every-
one!  Sharing your gifts helped make our Easter celebration 
extra joyful! 



Christian Education 

Bible Study on  
Thursdays 
Do you have some time on 
Thursdays at noon?  We are 
offering a Brown Bag Bible 
Study each week from 12–1 
pm.  You are welcome to 
drop in anytime you have a 
free Thursday lunch break!  
We'd love to see you!  

 

Gospel Discussion 
Gathering on Sundays 
“Let’s Talk About It!”  Join the 
group at 9:15 am each Sun-
day morning, in the Chapel, to 
talk about the gospel reading 
of the day.  Share your 
thoughts, questions, interpre-
tations of the passage, and be 
a part of a safe and thoughtful 
discussion with other mem-
bers of Christ’s Family.   

Our Savior’s Lutheran Church  

Vacation Bible School 

July 30 - August 3, 2018 

8:45am-12:00pm 

Early Drop Off is Available  

(7:30-8:45am) 

Registration forms can be picked up in 
the Narthex or downloaded from our 

Website (http://www.oslc-elca.org/) 

Baptism Enrichment 
Class  Those who are 

planning a baptism in the 
near future should  attend the 
Baptism En-
richment 
Class planned 
for Saturday, 
June 9 at 
10:00 a.m.  In 
this 60 minute class, we will 
discuss the meaning of Bap-
tism and how parents and 
sponsors can nurture their 
children in faith.  Participants 
can sign up at the Welcome 
Center.  Childcare is availa-
ble if needed—contact the 
church office. 



 

Ushers and Nursery    
Volunteers Needed!                                                                                                
We are looking for additional smil-
ing faces to help out as ushers at 
all services on Saturdays and  
Sundays. Duties include handing 
out bulletins, assisting the         
congregation members during 
communion and helping to pass 
the offering plates.   

We are also in need of Nursery 
workers during all services,  the 
children are newborn to age four.  
If you are willing to assist with ei-
ther of these volunteer positions on 
a rotating basis please sign up 

Women’s Ministry 

 

A Request from the 
OSLC Quilters   
In the course of your spring 
cleaning, please remember 
our OSLC Quilters when 
you’re replacing sheets, fab-
ric, and materials.  In addi-
tion, the Quilters have recent-
ly lost their source of printer 
paper boxes to pack and ship 
out the quilts in the fall.  If an-
yone can help save boxes of 
a similar size, just drop them 
off at church.  Your help is 
very much appreciated! 

Quilters’ Summer 
Schedule for 2018 
 
Wed. June 6th (last of reg-
ular weekly meetings) 
 
During the summer, the 
Quilters will meet: 
 
Wed. July 11th 
Wed. Aug. 1st 
 
They will resume their 
weekly meetings on 
Wednesday, Sept. 5. 

The Women’s Adven-
ture Group had a great 
and meaningful day hik-
ing the Elmer and Edna 
Culver Wetlands Con-
servancy in DeForest on 
Sunday, April 8.  Here are 
several photos from that 
event. 
 

Women’s Adventure Group  
Next Event—Sunday, May 20th! 
Join us for our May hike, this time at Rowan 
Creek Trail near Poynette.  This is a mixed/pine 
forest with wetlands and a trout stream.  It is 
about a 2.8 mile hike with a 30 minute drive 
each way.  We will leave from church 

after the second service on Sunday, May 20th at 11:45 
am.  Bring a bag lunch.  We will stop at Sassy Cow for ice 
cream on the way home!   



Fellowship OSLC 
Book 
Club—
Tues., 
May 1  The 

OSLC Book 
Club meets 
the 1st Tues-
day of the 
month at 
10:00am at 
the church. 

On Tuesday, May 1st they will 
be discussing Pilot’s Wife by 
author Anita Shreve, the third 
novel in Shreve's informal trilogy 
to be set in a large beach house 
on the New Hampshire coast that 
used to be a convent. Looking 
ahead, on Tuesday, June 5th 
they will be discussing The Light 
Between The Oceans by M. L. 
Stedman.     

Dinner and a Movie—Thursday, 
May 10th 
Bring a dish to pass and come join us for the 
movie The Greatest Showman (rated PG)   
Inspired by the imagination of P. T. Barnum, 
The Greatest Showman is an original musi-
cal that celebrates the birth of show busi-
ness & tells of a visionary who rose from 
nothing to create a spectacle that became a 
worldwide sensation.  Dinner & a Movie is 
the 2nd Thursday of every month.  Come for 
dinner, to enjoy each other’s company and 
to watch a movie.  Sign up at the Welcome 
Desk.  Potluck dinner is at 6:30 pm and movie will be at 7:00 pm. 

Family Movie Night—Friday, May 11 at 6:00 p.m.   
Join us on Friday, May 11 at 6:00 pm in the 
theatre for a showing of Coco (rated PG).  
Aspiring musician Miguel, confronted with his 
family's ancestral ban on music, enters the 
Land of the Dead to find his great-great-
grandfather, a legendary singer. 
 

Sign up on the bulletin board outside the 
church office to let us know you’re coming.  If 
you want to help host, please reach out to 
Debi Peters. 

Eat Boldly—Fri., May 4—An Evening of Good 
Food and Friendly People! The Eat Boldly group will dine 

at Dorf Haus Supper Club, 8931 County Highway Y in Roxbury on 
Friday, May 4th at 7:00 p.m.  If you plan to join us, please sign up 
at the Welcome Desk so we know how many people to expect.  We 
hope you can join us for this fun fellowship outing!  Contact Sue 
and Bob Stowell with any questions (608-335-4938). 

Spirited Book Club—
Thurs. May 3rd 
The Spirited 
Book Club 
will meet on 
Thursday, 
May 3rd at 
6:30 pm to 
discuss the 
book Wak-
ing Up 
White: And 
Finding My-
self in the 
Story of 
Race by Debby Irving.  This 2016 
non-fiction book is Debby Irving’s 
recollections of her own experi-
ences of being an American white 
woman and coming to terms with 
the complexity of race in the Unit-
ed States.  
 

A huge THANK YOU to everyone who supported this year's Easter 
Breakfast!  Over 30 people donated the food 
we prepared and served so that all donations 
could go directly to our youth programs!  To-
gether we raised over $1000.00!!!  A special 
THANK YOU to all who helped set-up, cook, 
serve, and clean-up.  A final THANK YOU 

goes to all who came and enjoyed a morning of good food and fel-
lowship.  This ministry is a success because of every one of you!   



Evangelism 

  

Would you like to join 
the Prayer Chain? 

Many of you are praying for Our 
Savior's, its ministries and mem-
bers, as well as concerns of the 
world.  Are you willing to add the 
prayer needs of Our Savior's 
members or friends?  We have 
an electronic prayer chain that 
your name could easily be add-
ed to.   
A bit about how the prayer chain 
works. A request is received by 
the office and the email prayer 
request is sent. The email in-
cludes the person to be prayed 
for, a short reason for prayer be-
ing needed, and their relation-
ship to Our Savior's.   
 
If you are interested in joining 
the Our Savior's Lutheran 
Church prayer chain, please 
contact the office to be added to 
the list communications@oslc-
elca.org or 608-837-3111.  If you 
ever have a prayer request that 
you would like shared with the 
prayer chain, email  communica-
tions@oslc-elca.org and we will 
happily pass the request along.  

Prayer Requests &      
Hospital Notifications                                                
Do you have a prayer request or 
hospital notification you would 
like to pass along?  You can 
share your requests with Pastor 
Tim at tim@oslc-elca.org or call 
the church office.   When you 
submit prayer requests, they are 
sent to the Our Savior’s prayer 
chain via email and are added to 
the prayers during weekend 
worship. If you would like your 
request to remain confidential to 
a pastor, or would not like it 
shared with the prayer chain or 
included in worship prayers, 
please note your wishes in your 
request.  

Welcome Desk Volunteers Needed! 
We are looking for volunteers to work the Welcome Desk 
before, during, and after worship on Saturdays and Sun-
days. The opportunity is fun and easy!  Sign up at the Wel-
come Desk for your preferred time.  Contact Tonya Koskel-
in for more info at (608) 213-6014 or tkoskelin@gmail.com 

Host Families Needed!  Local, loving host families 

needed for orphaned children!  Interested in orphan care or 
international missions?  Invite an orphan into your home for 4-
5 weeks this summer.  Visit www.p143.org or contact Michelle 
Vernon at 888-783-1783.  You can also contact Kris or Tonya 
Koskelin for more information at 608-213-6014. 

Save the Date—God’s Work Our Hands Sunday 
will be Sunday, September 9.  Watch for details! 

mailto:brandy@oslc-elca.org
mailto:brandy@oslc-elca.org
tel:608-837-3111
mailto:brandy@oslc-elca.org
mailto:brandy@oslc-elca.org
mailto:tim@oslc-elca.org
http://www.p143.org/
tel:(888)%20783-1783
tel:(608)%20213-6014


Outreach 

Church in Society has alternated collecting New born Kits and  Hos-
pice Kits .  Because we already have numerous Newborn Kits com-
pleted and ready to deliver, we will concentrate on collecting Hos-
pice Kits beginning in April.  There is a collection box and list of 
needed items in the Narthex. 

 

Global Health Ministries Hospice Kits 
Hospice Kit Assembly New or gently used items: 
• 1 regular-size bath towel (not longer than 48”) 
• 1 wash cloth New items: • 1 bath-size bar of soap 
wrapped, unscented, such as Dove Unscented for 
Sensitive Skin 
• 1 toothbrush in original, individual packaging 
• 1 “pick” style comb 
• 1 nail clipper 
• 6 Band-Aids rubber-banded together 
• 1 jar or tube of petroleum jelly approx. 4 ounces or larger, lid 
taped 
• 1 pair heavy duty household gloves kitchen type, size medium 
Assembly:  1. Lay items on the towel and fold towel to enclose eve-
rything inside. 
2.  Place the wrapped items in a large (2 gallon or larger) “Ziploc” 
plastic bag. 
3.  Include note:  “Hospice Kit.” 
The note should be visible through the bag.  Squeeze the air out of 

A Reminder from our Clothesline Ministry: 
 
 

On Monday, May 21, OSLC will 
again be hosting the Sunshine 
Supper, a free community meal.  
To make this event a success, 
we’re asking you to supply a 
food item, supply a food item 
and cook it, or come to the sup-
per and help serve.  This is a 
great outreach event where we 
serve and eat alongside our 
neighbors. The sign-up table is 
located in the Narthex. 
 
Please contact Paul Thurston at 
(608) 335-7809 or paul-
thurston.mail@gmail.com with 
questions. 

Volunteer Opportunity—
Sun Prairie Area Food 
Pantry 
 
Anyone interested in volunteer-
ing at the Sun Prairie Area Food 
Pantry, please contact Scott Sin-
gletary at  
fbfanscott@gmail.com   or      
837-3064. 
 
Our Savior’s staffs the pantry on 
every other Wednesday through 
out the year.  Hours are 10:00 
am to 2:00 pm, though you can 
work the full shift or half shifts 
from 10:00 to noon or noon to 
2:00.  Current volunteer times 
are filled through the end of 
June, but we currently have 
need for subs when someone 
cannot make it and a new sched-
ule running from July through 
next June will be created by mid 
May. 

mailto:fbfanscott@gmail.com


~ May 2018 ~ 

Sun Mon Tue Wed Thu Fri Sat 

    1 
10:00a OSLC Book Club 

2 
9:00a Quilters 
9:00a Staff Meeting 
10:00a Little Cardinals Com-
munity Preschool 
5:15p Alleluia Singers & Youth 
Choir Practice - FH 
5:30p Cherub Choir 
6:00p Gather in Prayer 
7:00p Chancel Ringers 
7:30p Senior Choir 

3 
9:30a Play Group 
12:00p Bible Study 
6:30p Spirited Book Club 

4 
6:00p Family Game Night & 
Pizza Dinner 
7:00p Eat Boldly 

5  
9:00a Contemporary Worship 
Practice 
9:00a Boy Scouts CPR class 

10:00a AA 

1:00p Boy Scouts CPR class 
5:30p Worship 

6 
8:00a Worship 
9:15a Bd. of Evangelism 
9:15a Sunday School 
10:30a Worship 
4:00p Requiem - Choir 

Concert 

7 
10:00a Little Cardinals Com-
munity Preschool 
7:00p Boy Scouts 

8 
6:30p Lay Visitation Ministry 
(Conf. Rm.) 

9 
9:00a Quilters 
9:00a Staff Meeting 
10:00a Little Cardinals Com-

munity Preschool 
5:15p Alleluia Singers & Youth 
Choir Practice - FH 
5:30p Cherub Choir 
6:00p Gather in Prayer 
7:00p Chancel Ringers 
7:30p Senior Choir 

10 
9:30a Play Group 
12:00p Bible Study 
1:00p Rebecca Circle @ 

Church 
6:30p Dinner & A Movie 
7:00p Bd. of Finance 
7:00p Ruth Circle 

11 
6:00p Family Movie Night 

12 
9:00a Contemporary Worship 
Practice 
10:00a AA 
10:00a Dress Rehearsal for 

Musical 
11:00a Mother and Daughter 

Tea Luncheon 
5:30p Worship 

13 Mother's Day 
7:30a "Life of the Party, The 
Story of Mary & Martha" 
Musical during 10:30 Svc. 
8:00a Worship 
9:15a Sunday School 
10:30a Worship 

14 
10:00a Little Cardinals Com-
munity Preschool 
5:10p Confirmation Registra-
tion 
7:00p Boy Scouts 

15 
5:10p Confirmation Registra-
tion 
6:00p Stamping Group 
6:30p Christian Parenting 

Support Group 

16 
9:00a Quilters 
9:00a Staff Meeting 
10:00a Little Cardinals Com-

munity Preschool 
5:00p Alleluia Singers 
5:10p Confirmation Registra-

tion 
5:30p Cherub Choir 
5:45p Youth Choir 
6:00p Gather in Prayer 
7:00p Chancel Ringers 
7:30p Senior Choir 

17 
9:30a Play Group 
12:00p Bible Study 
5:10p Confirmation Registra-

tion 
6:00p Executive Committee 
7:00p Congregation Council 

18 
  

19  
8:30a Leadership Event 
9:00a Contemporary Worship 

Practice 
10:00a AA 
5:30p Dakota Road concert 
@ OSLC 
5:30p Worship 

20 
8:00a Worship 
9:15a Gospel Discussion 

Gathering 

9:15a Youth & Family Board 

9:15a Sunday School Cele-
bration Event with Dakota 
Road 
10:30a Worship - with Dakota 

Road 
11:45a Women's Adventure 

Group Hike (Rowan Creek 
Trail) 

21 
10:00a Little Cardinals Com-
munity Preschool 
5:10p Confirmation Registra-
tion 
7:00p Boy Scouts 
7:00p Elizabeth Circle 

22 
5:10p Confirmation Registra-
tion 
7:00p Bosom Buddies 

23 
9:00a Quilters 
9:00a Staff Meeting 
10:00a Little Cardinals Com-

munity Preschool 
5:00p Alleluia Singers 
5:10p Confirmation Registra-

tion 
5:30p Cherub Choir 
5:45p Youth Choir 
6:00p Gather in Prayer 
7:30p Senior Choir 

24 
9:30a Play Group 
12:00p Bible Study 
5:10p Confirmation Registra-

tion 

25 
  

26 
9:00a Contemporary Worship 
Practice 
10:00a AA 
5:30p Worship 

27 
8:00a Worship 
9:15a Gospel Discussion 

Gathering 
10:30a Worship 

28 Memorial Day 
7:00p Boy Scouts 

29 
10:00a Monthly Crossroads 
Folders 
6:30p Martha Circle 

30 
9:00a Quilters 
9:00a Staff Meeting 
10:00a Little Cardinals Com-

munity Preschool 
5:00p Study Night 
5:00p Alleluia Singers 
5:10p Confirmation Registra-

tion 
5:30p Cherub Choir 
5:45p Youth Choir 
5:00p Study Night 
6:00p Gather in Prayer 
7:30p Senior Choir 

31 
9:30a Play Group 
12:00p Bible Study 
5:10p Confirmation Registra-

tion 

Notes: 



May 2018 Sunday Servers                                                                                                                       Counters:  Paul Kaiser, Ann Breitenbach, Seth Kaste 

                                                                                                                                                                           Altar Guild:  Sue Lux, Kim Smith, Barb Polishinski                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                          

Service May 5 & 6 May 12 & 13 May 19 & 20 May 26 & 27 

Greeters 

 

 

5:30 

 

8:00 

10:30  

Ronald & Becky Wornson 
 
JoAnn Benisch, Sally 
Campbell 
 
Betsy Buckley, Laurine 
Skrenes 

Dave & Sara Herr 

Nancy & Harold Rollette 

Debby & Ron Imberg 

Shirley Noyce  

Sally Campbell, Judy Benz 

Shelly & Dan Smith 

Carolyn & Trent Kreitlow 

Jerry & Linda Beecher 

Norma Oates & Oliver 
Berge 

Lector 

 

 

5:30 

8:00 

10:30  

 
 
Mark Wiske 
 
Paul Kaiser 

Kim Olander 
 
Pamela Wright 
 
Debi Peters 

Krista Poellot 
 
Ralph Stauffacher 
 
Julie Niemeyer 

Karen Jansensky 
 
Pamela Wright 
 
Lisa Hansen 

Usher 
Captain 

 

5:30 

8:00 

10:30 

Ray Zit/John Vetter 
 
John Gould 
 
Ray Carlstedt 

Ray Zit/John Vetter 
 
Bill Rockeman 
 

Ray Zit/John Vetter 
 
Arnold Kleven 
 
Roger Tremaine 

Ray Zit/John Vetter 
 
Roger Krause 
 
Ollie Berge 

Nursery 

 

 

5:30 

8:00 

9:15 

10:30 

Carissa Murphree 

Cameron Strangstalien 

 

Madelyn Birrenkott 

 

 

Sarah Jensen 

Madelyn Birrenkott, Katie 
Stimac 

 

Cameron Strangstalien 

 

Addy & Kaia Feldman, 
Savannah Frei 

 

Sarah Jensen 

 

Madelyn Birrenkott, Addy 
& Kaia Feldman 

Acolyte 

 

5:30 

8:00 

10:30 

Paige Wichmann 

Elise Strobel 

Isaac Breuchel 

Zachary Grunewald 

Michael Sensenbrenner 

Hailey Imberg 

Alex Weber 

Zach Ortner 

Grace Kleven 

Lydia Kreitlow 

Hudson Sauey 

Matthew Engelbrecht 

Sound Tech 

 

 

5:30 

8:00 

10:30 

Steve Polishinski 

Carolyn Kreitlow 

Steve Caron 

Dave Kallstrom 

Bill Egstad 

Harold Sommer 

Wayne Engelbrecht 

Jon Schmidt 

Harold Sommer 

Steve Polishinski 

Jon Schmidt 

 

Communion  
Servers 

 

 

 

 

                

5:30                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                             

 

8:00 

 

10:30                                 

Scott & Judy Singletary, 
Timara Budack 
 

Angela Schmidt, June & Bill 
Egstad, Gail Rockeman 
 
Jeannine & Ed Lauersdorf, 
Becky Caron, Natalie Shema, 
Linda Palzkill, DeAnn 
Wornson 

Gail Lewis, Karen Jasensky, 
Sarah Kautza, DeAnn 
Wornson 
 
June Egstad, Liz Anne 
Seymour, Richard Bohling, 
Marvin Klang 
 
Paul Kaiser, Linda Palzkill, 
Dawn Bradley, Agnes 
Valley, Kris Koskelin, Oliver 
Berge 

Yvonne Wilhelmi, Gail 
Niesl, Brian Loken, Bill 
Zimmerman 
 
Sally Campbell, Linda & Bob 
Frautschy, Gary Dalgaard 

 

Arbutus Kjentvet, Nan 
Olson, Devin & Kim Millard, 
Kela Feldman, Gary 
Dalgaard 

Karla Kvalheim, Gail Lewis, 
Sarah Kautza, Fritz Schunke 
 
Gail Rockeman, Sara 
Klemme, Steven & 
Kimberly Smith 
 
DeAnn Wornson, Marsha 
Schlueter, Ronald Mach, Jill 
Schmoldt, Sue Cowan, 
Adam Thompson 

Assisting  
Minister 

 

5:30 

8:00 

10:30 

Angie Schmidt 
 
Angie Schmidt 
 
Bob Pinter 

Bill Zimmerman 
 
Steve Olson 
 
Gary Dalgaard 

Bill Zimmerman 
 
Sue Lux 
 
Julie Schlinder 

Sue Cowan 
 
Sue Lux 
 
Gary Dalgaard 

Welcome  
Center 

5:30 

8:00 

9:15 

 

10:30 

Peggy Schaub 

Judy Fenske 

Kathy Stoffregen 
 
Linda Stauffacher, Norma 
Oates 

Peggy Schaub 

Pat Nicholson 

Judy Fenske 
 
Kathryn Shelley, Norma 
Oates 

Peggy Schaub 

Linda Stauffacher 

Tonya Koskelin 
 
Norma Oates, Oliver Berge 

Judy Fenske 

Erin Schroeder 

Kathy Stoffregen 
 
Linda Stauffacher, Kathryn 
Shelley 

Coffee       Linda Hagen Sally Campbell Margie Woodbury Tracie Ruether 



President: Steve Olson 

Vice President: Wayne Valley 

Secretary: Dean Sommer 

Treasurer: Scott Breitenbach 

Church in Society: Maggie Zimmer-
man 

Education:  Brenda Wilcox 

Evangelism: Tonya Koskelin 

Fellowship: Gretchann Dalgaard 

Finance: Linda Frautschy 

Lay Ministry: Peggy Schaub 

Property: Wayne Engelbrecht 

Public Relations:  Michelle Strobel 

Stewardship: Paul Thurston 

Youth & Family: Debi Peters 

Congregational Council  

Finance Secretary 
 Bonnie Shema 
 bonnie@oslc-elca.org  

Children & Family Ministries 
Coordinator 
 Shelly Perkolup 
 shelly@oslc-elca.org 

Director of Music, Organist 
 John Krueger 
 Cell: (608) 358-4677 

Director of Adult Choirs 
 John Hughes 
Director of Chancel Ringers 
 Angie Schmidt 

 

Staff at Our Savior’s  

Senior Pastor  
 Rev. Tim Hansen 
 Home: (608) 318-2626 
 Cell  (608)-695-7103 
 tim@oslc-elca.org  

Director of Youth & Family Ministry 
 Matt Weber 
 matt@oslc-elca.org 

Director of Christian Education 
 Gary Dalgaard 
  gary@oslc-elca.org 

Office Administrator 
   Darlene Thorstad 
 office@oslc-elca.org 

Director of Youth & Alleluia Choir 
 Judy and Breta Saganski 

Director of Cherub Choir  
 Kim Olander 

Accompanists 
 Kaia Feldman, Diane Padrutt 

Custodian 

  George Lazar 

 

 

Church Office Phone 

(608) 837-3111 

www.oslc-elca.org 

Sun., April 22 @ OSLC—Bread for the World Sunday & Intergenerational Event 

mailto:Bonnie@oslc-elca.org
mailto:tim@oslc-elca.org
mailto:matt@oslc-elca.org
mailto:gary@oslc-elca.org
http://www.oslc-elca.org


550 Lincoln Drive, Sun Prairie, Wisconsin 53590-1399 
Phone  (608)837-3111        Fax  (608)837-9378        Web   www.oslc-elca.org 
 

Office Hours    
  Monday - Thursday  8:00am - 4:30pm 
 

Worship    Sunday School 
   5:30pm Saturday         9:15am Sunday     
    8:00am & 10:30am Sunday 

www.Facebook.com/OurSaviors 

OSLC Offerings Online 

Visit www.oslc-elca.org  
or scan this code with 
your smartphone for  
instructions to give 
your offering online! 

The Crossroads is the official monthly publication of Our Savior’s Lutheran Church June 2017 edition, Volume 12, Issue 5. 
Membership is voluntary; we are located at 550 Lincoln Drive, Sun Prairie, WI  53590-1300, (608)837-3111 
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